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Support for HB 3078, The Safety and Savings Act  

Co-Chair Winters, Co-Chair Stark and Members of the Committee:  

The Human Services Coalition of Oregon (HSCO) is a well-established group of advocated 

and organizations with the goal of creating a place for collaboration, partnership, and 

dialogue between health, housing and human service providers.  We work as a collective to 

advocate for increased revenue for these critical community investments. 

Oregon is on the brink of opening another women’s prison while female prison population 

rates continue to skyrocket. The vast majority of these women have been convicted of 

addiction-driven crimes. They have histories of trauma or mental health issues that need to 

be addressed through treatment, not incarceration. Additionally, 75% of women in prison 

are mothers, which means children throughout the state are separated from their primary 

caregiver.  

HB 3078 targets cost drivers in our correction system and ensures that we do not have to 

open a new women's prison this session or for the next 10 years. Oregon can more 

effectively achieve accountability with appropriate sentences at a lower cost. Housing people 

in prison for drug and property crimes for excessively long times sucks away our ability to 

invest in areas we know will keep people out of prison and our communities safe.  

The Safety and Savings Act would mean cost-savings, community-based services, addiction 

treatment, and increased family stability, all of which make our communities safer and 

stronger.  

The Safety and Savings Act contains a few elements, and we believe that all of them are 

essential.  

1) It prioritizes treatment services over longer sentences for addiction-driven crime, holding 

people accountable but ensuring cost savings to better achieve our shared public safety 

goals.  

2) It preserves and fixes the family sentencing alternative and expands short term 

transition leave to reduce recidivism and strengthen families.  

3) It continues funding Justice Reinvestment and victims’ services so that people who’ve 

been harmed by crime and those who’ve been convicted of crime can receive services they 

need to heal and rebuild their lives.  

 

HSCO asks for your support for The Safety and Savings Act (HB 3078), and urges the 

Committee to move this bill forward. 
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2017 HSCO Members 

Sustaining Members 

Association of Oregon Counties 

CareOregon 

Cascadia Behavioral Health 

Central City Concern 

Clackamas County Social Services 

Health Share of Oregon 

Kaiser Foundation Plan of the NW 

Oregon Health Care Association 

Oregon Health & Science University 

Oregon ADSCME Council 75 

Oregon Association of Hospital and Health 

Systems 

Oregon Food Bank 

Oregon Medical Association 

Oregon Nurses Association 

SEIU Local 503 

 

Individual Members 

Jonathan Bartholomew 

Alice Bartelt 

Dianne and Eric Carlson 

Mary Jaeger 

Marcia Kelley 

Rosa and Jose Klein 

Glenn Koehrsen 

Lee Mercer 

John Mullin 

Bill Olson 

Doug Riggs 

Eva Rippeteau 

Fred Steele 

Christine Vogel 

Ellen Wagle 

Organizational Members 

211info 

ALS 

Alzheimer’s Association 

CCO Oregon 

CFM Strategic Communications 

Children First for Oregon 

Community Action Partnership of Oregon 

Disability Rights Oregon 

EBI Public Affairs, Inc 

Elders in Action 

Halfway House 

Housing Authority of Clackamas County 

Janus Youth Programs 

Leading Age Oregon 

League of Women Voters 

Neighborhood Partnerships 

New Perspectives for Counseling 

Oregon AEYC 

Oregon Alliance of Children’s Programs 

Oregon Center for Public Policy 

Oregon Council on DD 

Oregon Housing Authorities 

Oregon Opportunity Network 

Oregon Primary Care Association 

Partners for Hunger Free Oregon 

Partnership for Safety and Justice 

Social Services of Clackamas County 

Tax Fairness Oregon 
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